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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

March 26, 2006

6:00 P.M. – Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. Introduction for first time attendees. Bob P. GSR Thursday 10am Grapevine SH

Anniversaries- Stacy F. 2 yrs., Pat M. 28 yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!
42 AA’s attending

Secretary’s Report –Bob W.:

15 copies of February minutes brought to meeting.

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were down, but still good. Thanks to Triple A in Antioch and the Southsiders in Grayslake for their generosity. Expenses were up, due to directory printing costs. I received a letter from NIA, thanking us for our donation.
District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$ 2,550.09
Income



$    642.20
Expenses


$ (1,989.21)

Ending Balance

$ 1,203.08
District 10 Reserve Savings
$ 1,468.40

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.:

The Area Assembly & Pre-General service conference will be April 8th in Geneva, IL.

The NIA spring conference is March 30-April 2nd in Itasca, IL

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: Just a friendly reminder that we are committed to the Hospitality suite Sat from 8-10am at the Spring Conference.
Directory – John B. Not present. John H. Alt. - 720 Directories are here for distribution. We will have another printing late July-early August. If there are any changes, please let us know as soon as you can.
Answering Service – Eileen R.: From February 20th to March 20th, 2006, our Answering Service responded to 141 calls. The breakdown is as follows:

Meetings
/Other information

79
Crisis Line



1

Other Districts


20

Al-Anon / ACOA   

3
HU/Wrong #



7
Solicitor/WCB


6

Misc.




5


12-step calls



20
As a note, last weekend I spoke with Tom B. at the Tri-State Conference in Kenosha, who told me that District 12 had made the decision to use Ansercall 24, the same service we do. This was interesting as many of the “Other District” calls that we show every month are from people looking for information for that area.
Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Not present. No report. Christine H. Alt- Just had a baby ( Congratulations!!!!!
Public Information – Carmela R.: In the process of updating phone book listings and Answering service numbers in local directories. We are very interested in finding contacts in public broadcasting to use our Public Service Announcement. 
CPC – Pete C.: We have 3 willing people to speak at professional meetings tomorrow. Purchased 3 CPC kits. Please consider being the Alternate CPC chair. I would like to have the chance to train someone before the next elections for this wonderful important job.
Grapevine – Rick S.: District 12 has asked if we could bring the Grapevine display to the Spring Breakfast. We will be giving away 2 subscriptions for the Grapevine at the Spring Breakfast. Matt has made our new District 10 service committee display, generalizing what each committee does. Great job Matt!!
Literature – Gloria P.: Slow month for Literature. Alternate position is open.
Corrections – Lynn B.: Jail meetings are going well. We are low on Big Books (soft cover), grapevines, and 12 & 12. Please have your groups consider donating to the jail meetings. We are also going to get the inmates “How to find AA in Illinois “, because they cannot have a directory when being discharged.
Newsletter – John C.: Not present. Pat T. Alt- Conscious contact newsletter is here. Please bring some back to your groups.
Archives – Mark D.: Not present. No report.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Not present. No report. Greg D. Alt- Present. No report.
Events – Dan W.: The Spring Breakfast will be held on April 30th. Tickets are $15.00. Please see Dan if you would like to help with ticket sales. Denny M. is the speaker.

The Fall Breakfast speaker will be John B.

The events committee is curious what the members of AA would like to do for a function? Possible Gratitude dinner or nice banquets are some ideas. Please take this back to your groups and bring some ideas back for some events to have.

Web Site – Joe M.: Not present. No report. Jack B. Alt. New website is up and running. 

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Janet N.: If you know of a group that does not have a G.S.R., please contact the committee and we will go to that group and explain what a GSR is and does, so that a member has the opportunity to share in some wonderful service structures.

GSR Reports – Jack-



Starting on Wednesday, April 5th, at 7:30pm there is a new closed AA meeting structured on AA Conference Approved Literature at the Episcopal Church in Libertyville

Carmela-


Steve from the Grayslake Southsiders Group has stepped up to take the formal G.S.R position. Thank you Steve!

Steve-



On Saturday 4/15 at the Saturday Night Open Meeting in Vernon Hills, there will NOT be a meeting.


Dawn-



There is a new meeting on Tuesdays at 7pm at Libertyville Civic Center. Women walking together.

McHenrys Soberfest Dance is coming up. Visit http://www.soberfest.org for further information.

Old Business – 

Workshops- Questions about Traditions 6 & 7 in regards to Clubs, wanderers, and outside enterprises, money, property, and prestige. “Where your money goes?” Matt offered to run maybe 2 workshops, 1 on the weekend and 1 during the week for those people who can’t make it on the weekend. More to follow.

2007 State Conference- We are making great progress. We are presenting more than 1 hotel; Marriott Lincolnshire and the Arlington Heights Sheridan. If you are planning to attend the Spring Assembly, please consider coming early to help us staple the many copies of the bid together to be distributed.
New Business – John C. Area Chair

A call out to the GSR’s of our Area. PLEASE COME BACK TO THE ASSEMBLIES Show that the Area is alive and kicking in AA service and unity! There are 1100 groups and only about 25 GSR’s participate at the assemblies. Make us strong! It really can be fun and exciting! Show your groups where their money goes to carrying the message, literature, and public service announcements. The Area would love to see you come back. Thank you!
Motion made to close at 7:00pm

Meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Submitted by Bob W.

March 26, 2006

